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The General Secretariat of the Organization of Islamic Cooperation (OIC) presents its
compliments to all the Member States of the OIC and has the honour to forward herewith a copy
of Note Verbale No.00417ASR/PC/2024, dated 15™ September 2024, received from the Embassy
of the Republic of Senegal in Riyadh, regarding the organization of the 25™ Edition of the
International Fair of Agriculture and Animal Resources (FIARA), to be held in Dakar, Republic
of Senegal, on 24" April - 20" May, 2025. The International Exhibition of Agriculture and Animal
Resources (SIARA), will also be held in Dakar, Republic of Senegal. on 13" - 16" May 2025, at
the sidelines of the FIARA.

The General Secretariat would appreciate if the esteemed Member States could kindly
transmit the information contained in the above-mentioned Note Verbale, to their concerned public
and private entities and encourage them to actively participate in the said events.

The General Secretariat also wishes to inform the esteemed Member States that all
communications, including confirmation of participation, should be addressed to the organizers of

the said events as indicated in the communication under reference.

The Generai Secretariat avails itself of this opportunity to renew to all Member States of
the Organisation of Islamic Cooperation the assurances of its highest consideration. }V‘O
I

Encl: As stated above.

To:  All Member States
of the Organisation of Islamic Cooperation

Copy to: Islamic Centre for Development of Trade,
Casablanca, Morocco

P.O. Box 178, Jeddah 21411, Kingdom of Saudi Arabia - Tel.: +966 12 638 5777 - Fax: +966 12 638 5700
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Embassy of the Republic of Senegal
In Saudi Arabia

B.0. 94352 Riyadh 11693

Tel: 4880146/4880157 — Fax: 4883804
N°: 00417

Date: September 15, 2024

The Embassy of the Republic of Senegal in Riyadh presents its compliments to the General
Secretariat of the Organization of Islamic Cooperation (OIC) and has the honor to inform it that
the National Council for Rural Consultation and Cooperation (CNCR) and the Producers
Organizations are organizing the 25th edition of the International Fair of Agriculture and
Animal Resources (FIARA), scheduled from April 24 to May 20, 2025, at the CICES exhibition
center in Dakar, on the theme "food sovereignty: issues, challenges and perspectives".

The Embassy would also like to announce the holding, on the sidelines of the FIARA, of the
International Salon of Agriculture and Animal Resources (SIARA), scheduled from May 13 to
16, 2025.

As a reminder, the FIARA is an international event bringing together national stakeholders and
foreign delegations. It offers opportunities for exchanges and sharing of strategies as well as
support mechanisms for production, commercial, technical and technological innovations.

The Embassy of the Republic of Senegal in Riyadh would like to thank the General Secretariat
of the Organization of Islamic Cooperation for its appreciated cooperation and seizes this
occasion to renew the assurances of its highest consideration.

General Secretariat of the Organization of Islamic Cooperation

Jeddah




